CEPP

Minutes

January 24, 2008

In attendance: Deb Hall (Chair), Terry Diggory, Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Dan Nathan; Rik Scarce; Kyle Nichols, Sadie Kitchen

Because CEPP’s meetings for this semester are so late in the evening, there was discussion about meeting in the dining hall. 

VPAA Susan Kress requested at the CEPP retreat that two continuing members of CEPP join the Center for Teaching and Learning study group that the VPAA is organizing. Terry Diggory and Rik Scarce will represent CEPP in this group. 

Next week Tillman Nechtman, chair of CAS, Beau Breslin, director of FYE, and Dean of Studies, Michael Ennis-McMillan will join CEPP to discuss the failure, withdrawal, and transfer policy for the FYE. 

The following week Anne Henderson from the Registrar’s office will share the current results of the NSSE report with CEPP. 

There was discussion regarding the academic grievance policy and whether the DOS has addressed an outstanding complaint that came to CEPP during fall semester. 

There was discussion regarding CEPP’s participation in the February faculty meeting. It was decided that Deb Hall would compose a statement and bring it to the next meeting of CEPP. 

A discussion regarding membership of CEPP continued from the retreat. The Chair will invite VPAA Susan Kress to a meeting to continue the discussion. 

There was discussion regarding CEPP’s role in assessment. It was agreed that members of CEPP will be ambassadors for discussions with the faculty regarding assessment. 

It was noted that the DOF has asked for CEPP’s advice regarding an Arts Administration proposal. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm

Respectfully submitted by 

Erica Bastress-Dukehart

